SENIOR CENTER BOARD MINUTES
DEC. 9™, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. by Vice President Mary
Seggerman. Present were Mary Seggerman, Dwight Dirks, Deliah
Snodgrass and Senior Center Director Shandra Reinsch. Absent: Anna
Yates and Marilyn Rehm.

The Open Meeting sign was displayed. No visitors were present at the
meeting.

The minutes and treasurer’s report were given. At 5:35, President Anna
Yates joined us. There was discussion again on the high internet bill. No
action was taken. A correction was made to the minutes: Minutes were
submitted by SECRETARY Marilyn Rehm instead of President Marilyn
Rehm. Dwight Dirks made the motion to accept the minutes(corrected) and

treasurer’s report. Delilah Snodgrass seconded the motion. Motion
carried.

Director Shandra Reinsch gave her reports:
The foot clinic has had more patrons coming.

There will be donuts this coming Friday.

Shandra brought up the need for information cards for people showing an
interest in the Senior Center. These cards would be placed at the Senior
Center and possibly other businesses in Fairmont and the surrounding
communities. The board thinks this is a good idea, so Shandra was
instructed to follow up on this project.

Jill Engel of Aging Partners has been working with Shandra on what more
can be done to improve even further the Senior Center.

Shandra said that the possibility of developing a revolving menu is being
discussed.



Shandra has been in contact with Performance Foods to see if we might
order food through their company.

Meals for the month of November were 303. This averages out to 16
meals per day.

We had a donation of $15 to the Senior Center. Also the Senior Center has
been used by several local groups.

State inspection will be happening sometime in December.

The next Senior Center board meeting will be held on January 13", 2025 at
5:30 p.m.

With there being no further business, Dwight Dirks made the motion to
adjourn the meeting. Delilah seconded the motion. Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Vice President, Mary Seggerman




